
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

First Reconciliation 
A very big congratulations to the six students who celebrated their First 
Reconciliation last week: 
Cruz Abdullah  (Year 5)  Summer Begg  (Year 3) 
Lachlan Crombie (Year 4)  Paige Galbraith  (Year 3) 
Ashton Prior  (Year 4)  Lebron Mippy  (Year 3) 
Rawah Alsamahi (Year 3) 
 

Lebron and Paige were also baptised during our school mass. Thank you to Mrs 
Riches and Fr Chris for their beautiful preparation of the children. We also have a 
number of students preparing for their First Communion, which will be held on 
Sunday, June 25th. Please keep them in your prayers. 
 
P & F News 
Are you sick of those 5 cent coins that always seem to be at the bottom of your 
handbag, or cluttering up those little compartments in your car? Well, the P & F have 
a solution! This week, each family will be receiving a little plastic coin bag. Families 
are asked to place their 5 cent coins into the bag and then bring it to school each 
week to be added to their class total. The P & F are currently fundraising towards 
providing shade sails in our playground and all of those pesky 5 cent pieces will go 
towards this. Please support this great initiative! Further information can be found 
in the P & F attachment to this newsletter. 
The next P&F meeting will be held on Friday 16th June at 08:45 for a 9am start in the 
school library. Everyone is welcome and it would be great to see some new faces! 

Lifelink Crazy Hair and Socks Day 
We certainly had some crazy looking staff and students at school today! We had 
students who left their pencil cases at home and brought their pens and rulers to 
school in their hair instead, we had a student whose head now looks like a pineapple 
and quite a few feathers, ribbons and other bits and pieces embedded in pony tails 
and buns. The socks were also very fun and crazy and certainly added lots of colour 
to the classrooms today. We have raised a total of $151.50 which has been sent to 
ǘƘŜ !ǊŎƘōƛǎƘƻǇΩǎ [ƛŦŜƭƛƴƪ !ǇǇŜŀƭΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ 
those in need.  
 

 

 

 

Lightning Carnival 
Our staff were very proud of our Year 4, 5 and 6 students who participated in the 
Lightning Carnival last week. I have heard many great reports about outstanding 
sportsmanship and fabulous encouragement of their team mates. Thank you to the 
teachers involved for helping to organise this opportunity for our students. 
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Upcoming Dates 

June 2017 
Thurs, 1 June:    

¶ Year 3 Assembly 
Fri, 2 June 

¶ PUPIL FREE DAY 
Mon, 5 June:    

¶ WA Day PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tues, 6 June 

¶ Book club Orders - Issue 4 Due 
Fri, 9 June 

¶ Central Midlands Performing 
Arts Festival (PP& Yr2) 

Thurs, 15 June 

¶ K-6 Faction Cross Country 
Carnival 

Fri, 16 June 

¶ PP Assembly  
Fri, 23 June 

¶ Food & Dance Fest 
Mon, 26 June 

¶ NAIDOC Week 
Thurs, 29 June 

¶ End of Semester Mass 
Fri, 30 June 

¶ Dandaragan Cross Country 
 

July 2017 
Mon, 17 July:    

¶ Pupil Free Day 
Tues, 18 July:    

¶ Pupil Free Day 
Wed, 19 July:    

¶ Term 3 commences 
 
 
 

St John the Baptist Parish Moora 
Weekend Masses: 

1st, 2nd, 3rd & 5th Saturday 6.30pm 
4th Sunday 10.30am 

Mass this weekend – Saturday  
6.30pm 

 

Weekday Masses:  
Wednesday - 5.30pm & Friday  -  8am  

 



 

School Cross Country 
On Thursday the 15th June from 1.00pm-3.00pm all students from Kindy-Year 6 will be 
participating in our St WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅΦ Spectators are invited to attend, bring 
your chairs and cheering voices and support all participants as they cross the finish line. If you 
are able to assist as course supervisor on the day, please complete the reply slip at the bottom 
of the Cross Country note and return to the school office by Wednesday 7th June 2016. 
 
Conversation Starters 

¶ What is something you know ǘƻŘŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΚ 

¶ Who did you sit with at lunch time today? 

¶ What did you do that was creative? 
 

 

God bless 

Lisa Gallin 

Principal  

2018 Kindergarten Enrolments 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀŎŎŜǇǘƛƴƎ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ŦƻǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ YƛƴŘȅ ƛƴ нлмуΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ǘƻ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
name on the list if they will be turning 4 by June 30th, 2018. Interviews will begin towards the end of this term. We 
already have a lot of children on the list, so please contact us as early as possible if you have a child of the appropriate 
age. 

Book Fair 
The Book Fair was a success again this year with total sales of $2615 allowing us to purchase $784.50 worth of books 
for the Library.  A raffle was run on the day with a chance to win with each purchase, with the prize being a voucher 
to spend at the Book Fair. The winners were as follows:- 
4 x $15 voucher: Caitlin Duck, Cruz Abdullah, Austin Chapman, Emily Denison Jones 
6 x $10 vouchers:  Hunter Even, Sienna Greay, Tessa Nixon, Mike Fledderus, Bella Frapple, Oliver Denison Jones 
 

Mrs Chapman - Library Officer 
 

P & F News  

 
The P&F are fundraising to provide shade structures for the upper school playground area. We are currently 
fundraising for Stage 1 of a 3 stage project. 

 

Today each child has been sent home with a small bank money bag to collect their 5c pieces in this week.  Starting 
on TUESDAY, 6TH JUNE and every Tuesday thereafter, simply bring your collected coins to the undercover area by 
the Canteen before school commences and empty your bag into your class collection jar. 
  

At the end of each term, the class that has collected the most 5c pieces will win a prize. 
 

Thank you for your support and let the challenge begin. Thank you also to Foodworks Moora for their donation of 
the collection jars and BankWest Moora for their ongoing support with our fundraiser. 
 

SAVE THE DATE!   
2017 FOOD AND DANCE FESTIVAL 

FRIDAY 23rd JUNEé5.30PMé 
NEW VENUE!!! 

MOORA PERFORMING ARTS CE NTRE  



 

Kindergarten  
We have been enjoying learning the story, "When Goldilocks went to the House of the Bears', and investigating within 
the indoor and outdoor centres.  This term we have 2 focus children each day and a photographer.  Images are of 
our Focus children so far and their reflections.  We are gathering supplies for our loose parts play, if you have any 
small cut logs you would like to donate to support our play we would greatly appreciate them.   

    

    

     

   1 

 
                                                           
 



 

 
COMMUNITY NEWS  

 
Centre for Faith Enrichment Courses - Term 2 

Centre for Faith Enrichment is the Adult Faith Formation agency of the Archdiocese and runs 
short, face-to-face and online adult faith formation courses and events.  These are ideal for 
parents within your school community who may have questions about their faith or who 
simply want to know more about Catholicism. Brochures with more information are available 
in the Front Office, please ask Natasha. 

 

 

 
Moora Kindy Gym 

Kindy Gym is back on! 9.00-10.30am Thursdays during school term. 
Cost is $5 per family. Located in Moora Recreation Centre 

 
 
 

WAAPA Winter School 2017 

These July school holidays WAAPA is offering exciting programs for students in years 4 to 12. The Winter School 
includes classes in acting, drama, dance, screen acting and music theatre. For information about the many courses 
on offer please visit WAAPA Winter School Holiday Programs or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au 
or 9370 6775. 

 

 
 

Aboriginal Playgroup is now happening Tuesday to Friday 9-11.30am at Mary Mackillop House. If you 
would like more information about this, please see Patrina or Ros or ask at the office. 

 

 
 

 

http://www.waapa.ecu.edu.au/corporate-training-and-short-courses/explore-short-courses
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au

